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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,


Well, we have made it safely back to Kosrae—thank you for your continued prayers. We arrived on a Saturday 
afternoon after 40 hours of traveling and got right back into the mix of things. Our house had been taken over 
by ants, and over the next couple of weeks, we had an epic battle with them. Our refrigerator was not working 
and needed to be replaced. One of our supporting churches found out and sent the money for its replacement
—thank you!


The church building needed a good cleaning. Our youth had done the weekly cleaning while we were gone, but 
we needed to have a church-wide cleaning day to get the building looking nice again. We were thankful to find 
that most of our people remained faithful in our absence. In our presentation, we asked for prayer for Jeff, 
Berla, and their family. We praise the Lord as they have not only returned to Kosrae but have become faithful to 
church again. 


One man from our church asked for some advice. He has some medical issues for years to which modern 
medicine did not seem to help. Three years ago, he began to use some “local medicine” and has felt guilty over 
it for years. He would always talk about becoming more involved in our church, but it always seemed that 
something was holding him back. After we talked, he has decided to quit and has successfully for a couple of 
weeks now. Please remember to pray for him as he continues to fight this ongoing battle with his health.


Sorry about the delay with this letter. There was an issue brought to our attention, and we wanted to have more 
information before we mentioned this. The Calvary Baptist Church has been in Kosrae since the late 1970s. 
When my parents came to Kosrae, they worked at this church. In 2013, the church was turned over to a 
national pastor and my current landlord, Pastor Henry Skilling. He was a great help while we were gone and 
throughout our stay in Kosrae.


Calvary’s buildings are major disrepair, and they don’t have the means of fixing these issues. There are two 
buildings involved—the main auditorium and a Sunday School building. The foundation in the back of the main 
auditorium is sinking, and so is the foundation in the front of the Sunday School building. This is causing 
structural damage that could ruin both buildings. Pastor Henry and I contacted a local contractor asking for a 
bid to fix the main problems. He has estimated the cost of material alone to be $18,500, which doubles with 
labor. 


Some of the work we can do ourselves and save money, but some of the work has 
to be hired out. Pastor Henry is asking for financial assistance from the 
national government, but often that money goes only to the national church. 
Under the advice from our pastor and our mission board, we are asking 
anyone wanting to help with this building project to send the money directly 
to the Calvary Baptist Church, P.O. Box 373, Kosrae, FM 96944. Would 
you consider helping the Calvary Baptist Church and their rebuilding 
program?


Until He Comes, 

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com

Sent by:  
First Baptist Church 

327 N. Main St.  
Evart, MI   49631 
(231) 734-6172 

http://www.wwntbm.com
http://www.wwntbm.com

